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VERMONT BOARD OF MEDICAL PRACTICE 
Minutes of the January 17, 2024, Mid-Month Board Meeting 

108 Cherry St. Burlington, VT 05402 
Remote via Teams 

 
Unapproved 
 

• Call to Order; Call the Roll; Acknowledge Guests: 
 
Dr. Matthew Greenberg, Board Vice-Chair, called the meeting to order at 12:10 PM 
 
Members Present: 
 
Rob Ciappenelli; David Coddaire, MD; Evan Eyler, MD; Matthew Greenberg, MD; 
Suzanne Jones, PA-C; David Liebow, DPM; Stephanie Lorentz; Dawn Philibert; Judy Scott; 
Robert E. Tortolani, MD. 
 
Others in Attendance: 
 
David Herlihy, Executive Director; Scott Frennier, Investigator; Jane Malago, Operations 
Administrator; Tracy Hayes, Public Health Specialist. 

 
• Other Business:  

 
• D. Herlihy shared that this will be the last regularly scheduled mid-month Board 

meeting. This is due to the previously approved changes made by the Board for 
the process of how all future licenses are to be issued.  

 
• Presentation of Applications: 

 
Applications for physician and physician assistant licensure were presented and acted 
upon as detailed in Appendix A, incorporated by reference into these minutes. 
 
Dr. Greenberg moved for the issuance of physician licenses and physician assistant 
licenses. (See Appendix A) 
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S. Lorentz made a motion to accept all applicants for licensure as presented. 
Seconded by D. Philibert. The motion passed; opposed: none; abstained: none; 
recused: none. 
 

Dr. Greenberg moved for the issuance of limited temporary licenses to practice 
medicine. (See Appendix A) 
 

PA Jones made a motion to accept all applicants for licensure as presented. 
Seconded by D. Philibert. The motion passed; opposed: none; abstained: none; 
recused: none. 
 

• Other Business Continued:  
 

• Dr. Tortolani asked how the Board would be informed of individuals being 
licensed moving forward. T. Hayes shared that due to the approved change for 
how licenses are going to be issued, starting at the February 7, 2024, Board 
meeting, a list will be presented which will include the individuals licensed in the 
month prior to the meeting. 

 
• Upcoming Board meeting: February 7, 2024, Board Meeting, 12:00 PM, Remote via 

Teams and 108 Cherry St. Suite 206, Burlington, VT 05402 
 

• Adjourn: 
 

Dr. Greenberg declared the meeting adjourned at 12:17 PM. 
  



PRESENTATION OF FULL APPLICATIONS 
January 17, 2024 

Note:  Applicants listed below have been notified that their applications for licensure appear to be complete and may be 
presented at the next scheduled Board Meeting.  

** Must pass through licensing prior to being presented. 
Name      School Specialty Practice Location 
Attaway, Christopher MD Med Univ. of S. Carolina  Cytopathology (BC)  UVMMC 

Crossland, David MD SUNY Buffalo Pathology (BC) SWVMC 

Devarjan, Anusha MD Vydehi Institute (India) Internal Medicine (BC) UVMMC 

Hofstad, Carrie PA-C Yale University Unknown Quadmed Anywhere 

Hogie, Brendan AA-C University of Colorado Unknown UVMMC 

Hogie, Brendan AA-C University of Colorado Unknown CVMC 

Kaur, Amrit MD Gov’t Medical Coillege (India) Internal Medicine (BC) TBD 

Miller, Susan MD  Ross University Family Medicine (BC) Springfield Hospital 

Rezaee, Michael MD Oakland University  Urology (BC)  Mount Ascutney Hosp 

Snider, Rachel PA-C East Carolina University  Unknown  TBD 

APPENDIX A

Jane.Malago
Highlight



1/17/2024 
 
Presentation of Limited Temporary License Applications for Board Approval 
 
26 VSA Section 1391 (e) authorizes a limited temporary license to practice medicine/Podiatry in the State of 
Vermont for a period of one year only.  The following persons have applied for limited temporary licenses: 
 
Name     Program   Loction  Start Date Type 

Kehoe, Paul MD    Sports Medicine  Killington   2/1/2024 MD 

 

 

 
 

** Must pass through licensing prior to being presented. 
 
These applications appear to have met the requirements.  The Board, pursuant to 26 VSA Section 1391 (e), 
grants to each of them a limited temporary license.  


